
Proposed Lighting Scheme for Public Bridlepath 33 Budgens to Wren Close 
 
Scheme: 

 

• To supply and install 8 no raise and lowering type street lighting columns 
associated cables and trenching 
   

• Use of LED lights with directional features to minimise light spill into gardens. 
The lights will turn on at dusk, reduce by 25% at 11pm and stay on until 6am. 

 

• The site was identified and supports HCC’s Polices and Strategies regarding 
Sustainability (climate change emergency reduced carbon and energy), Place 
and Movement (active travel to encourage walking and cycling and safe 
routes to schools). The scheme can be constructed in this financial year 22/23 
if successful. 
 

• Scheme proposed by Graham Baggott, Ducreux Limited. Ducreux Limited act 
as HCC’s technical advisors in respect of electrically powered highway assets 
and our project sponsor is Peter Simpson Senior Asset Manager & Team 
Leader, Highways Operations, Environment & Transport, Hertfordshire 
County Council   
 

• Informal discussions with users of the route when on site indicates support for 
such a lighting scheme. 

 
 
 
Funding: 
Total cost of the lighting scheme £26,044.32 to be covered by  

1. North Herts Section 106 relating to Probyn House, land between Lloyd Way 
and Coopers Close, Kimpton. District ref. 13/00959/1 £16,925.00 

2. County Cllr R Thake, Locality Fund £9,120 
 
Decision: 
Is Kimpton Parish Council in favour of this pedestrian lighting scheme? 
 
 
 
Carina Helmn 
26th October 2022 

 


